

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Rosemary Frank Newsletter Editor

Roger Westerberg Bill Schanks Mark Wilson

458-0708 645-2420 451-8187 454-8926

## AIR ADVENTURE DAY IS A BIG SUCCESS

Chapter 54's first ever Air Adventure Day turned out "surprisingly well," in the words of organizer George Mathiesen. Rosemary Frank said it was "busy and fun and the kids enjoyed it."

The sixteen youngsters who turned out built a model glider in the morning and a wing rib in the afternoon. Other activities included static displays of a Cassut, a Breezy, and a T-50. Each youngster also had the chance to attempt to "fly" in a link trainer. The entire group was also invited to attend our upcoming Chapter Picnic.

Thanks to the Chapter members who volunteered their time for this event: George Mathiesen, Bill Schanks, Jim Anderson, Dennis Hoffman, Dave Fiebiger, Gene Frank, Rosemary Frank, Art Edhlund, Roger Westerberg, Bob Westerberg, Jim Olson, and Al Kupferschmidt.

### CHAPTER 51 PICNIC

The Chapter Picnic will be held Sunday, August 5th. We will possibly hold some kind of flying event in the morning; this will be further discussed at the July meeting. The dinner is scheduled to begin at 2:00. Bring your own meat to grill, as well as a pot luck dish. There will be a sign-up sheet for the pot luck posted at the July meeting. The Chapter will provide the pop and the barbeque grill.

### EAA CHAPTER HOUSE MOVED

Headquarters reports the EAA Chapter House has been relocated. It is now located just in front of the International Visitors Tent, near the Coca-Cola computer sign. This move is expected to make the Chapter House more accessible to convention attendees. Volunteers are still needed to staff the Chapter Information area. If you will be available, call Stephanie Brown at և1և/կ26-կ876.



# SPEED'S NEWS



July 1990-page 2

#### MISCELLANEOUS HOTES

- Ron Voelker reports his Zenith is flying again, having had a mode c transponder finally installed.
- John Renwick circumnavigated the Minneapolis TCA in his recently restored J-3. Only took an hour and a half to complete this voyage.
- There will be no newsletter in August so don't expect one!
- At the July meeting John Renwick will review the VFR arrival procedures for Oshkosh 190.

### UPCOMING EVENTS

July 15 - Fly-in breakfast, Marshall, MN. Airshow.

July 21 - Wild rice pancake breakfast, Aitkin, MN. Ground transportation provided to Riverboat Days.

August 8 - Airshow, Cambridge, MN. Thunderbirds, Golden Knights (fly, don't drive to this one)

August 12 - Ply-in Breakfast, Red Wing, MN. Ply-in Breakfast, Albert Lea, MN.

August 19 - Fly-in breakfast, Mankato, MN.

August 26 - Fly-in breakfast, Owatona, MN.

### NEXT CHAPTER MEETING

Next meeting is Monday, July 9, 7:30pm at Lake Elmo.